

Sean Murphy
Secretary
Derbyshire Branch, National Association
of Retired Police Officers
34 The Delves
Swanwick, Alfreton
Derbyshire
DE55 1AR

John Campbell QPM

CHIEF CONSTABLE

Thames Valley Police HQ Oxford Road Kidlington OX5 2NX

Tel: 01865 541881

<u>chief.constable@thamesvalley.pnn.police.uk</u> **www.thamesvalley.police.uk**

3rd September 2019

Dear Sean

Thank you for your recent correspondence in response to the recent death our officer and colleague Andrew Harper.

The tragic circumstances of this incident has and continues to affect many, especially those within our police family. It is a harsh reminder of the dangers our colleagues face on a daily basis and I would like to thank you for your offers of support.

I greatly appreciate the time you have taken to send your condolences and the compassion shown by everyone, especially in our police family, has been exemplary. We will ensure that all messages for the family will be shared with them at an appropriate time.

Thank you again for taking the time to convey your personal thoughts.

Yours sincerely

John Campbell Chief Constable